
GREATER ESSEX COUNTY DISTRICT SCHOOL BOARD 
REPORT OF THE 
SPECIAL EDUCATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 ____________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
The Special Education Advisory Committee meeting was held on Tuesday, September 13, 2016 at the Administration 
Office. 
 
MEMBERS IN ATTENDANCE:   
 Connie Buckler, Trustee 
 Kim McKinley, Trustee 
 JoAnn Percy, Windsor Council of Home and School Associations  
 Lucie Lombardo, Learning Disabilities Association of Windsor-Essex County 
 Trudy Richards, Autism Ontario (Windsor-Essex)  
 Karen Wilson, Parents for Children’s Mental Health 
 Meghan Johnson, Canadian Hearing Society 
 Monica Gilles, Windsor Essex County Down Syndrome Association 
 
BOARD PERSONNEL:  
 Lynn McLaughlin – Superintendent of Special Education 
 Mike Wilcox, Principal, Special Education Programs and Services 
 Melissa DeBruyne – OPC Secondary Representative 
 Tracey Rilett – OPC Elementary Representative 
 
REGRETS:  
 Beth Cook, Indigenous Community 
 Mary-Ann Fuduric, Brain Injury Association of Windsor & Essex County 

Susan Smith, Community Living (Windsor/Essex County) 
 
Recorder:  
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Survey of Parents/Guardians who have Children on IEP 
Thank you to everyone for their feedback. The purpose of this survey of JK-12 parents with students with 
IEPs is to learn how to support parents and guardians. The final question is global, asking for feedback on 
what we can do in the future to meet the needs of their children. 
 

8. New Business 
M. Wilcox noted there are many staff PD sessions this year including: Clevr, IEP, GAINS, SERR, LST, Edsby, 
Brigance, Empower, math and leveled reading, re-certification for BMST, ASD, zones of regulation, fetal 
alcohol syndrome, deaf and hard of hearing, and special education training for NTIP and  LDCC. 
 
L. McLaughlin noted we will receive profiles from schools and reallocate Education Support Staff next week.  
 

9. Association Reports 
Connie Buckler, Chairperson of the Board of Trustees  
There are several new builds going on this year. The first board meeting is on September 20th.  
 
Karen Wilson, Parents for Children’s Mental Health 
On August 24th, K Wilson, the family engagement consultant for Hotel-Dieu Grace Hospital, held two 
community consultations to let families know what changes have been happening in our community and 
across the province in the area of children's mental health. Several families attended, and all four 
agencies (Regional Children’s Centre, Maryvale, Children First and Family Respite Services) are currently 
looking for client families who have received or are receiving mental health services to be a part of the 
new family engagement working groups at each agency. 

PCMH has been involved in the new Moving on Mental Health initiative from the beginning. This Thursday 
K. Wilson will be in London for the second consultation of the new funding model allocation. 

Lucie Lombardo, Learning Disabilities Association of Windsor-Essex County 
October is Learning Disability month. The LDAWE held a successful summer camp over five weeks in three 
locations with 12 students per camp one was at Forest Glade Public School. The camp also employed 
three public board secondary students. 
 

10. Distribution 
No discussion. 

11. Adjournment 
The meeting adjourned at 2:07 p.m. 
 

 


